
SYRESHAM PARISH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY
Syresham Village Hall, Main Hall at 7.30pm on Wednesday 30th May 2023
MINUTES
Present: 
Chairman, Cllr Dorothy Dunkley

Outgoing Clerk, Mrs S Hosking
Incoming Clerk, Mrs E Lavers
Cllrs Ian Draper, David Cranwell, Jenny Haycock, David Green, and Helen MacIver
WNC Silverstone Ward Cllr Dermot Bambridge

Janet Jackson, Senior Lecturer at the University of Northampton
Jane and Harry, representing Climate Action – West Northants (CA-WN)
14 Members of the Public.
1. Cllr Dorothy Dunkley Chairman of Syresham Parish Council thanked the outgoing Clerk and welcomed the incoming Clerk, and welcomed and introduced the guest speakers.

2. Minutes from Friday 13th May 2022 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. Apologies received from Cllrs A Jeskins and C Munsey, Andrew Hornby (Path Warden) and from South Northants Volunteer Bureau.

4. Presentation from Janet Jackson on Sustainable Communities 
Janet has been researching biodiversity and has worked with communities around engagement and the environment they live in.

Janet explained that we are all aware of the climate change crisis and we are now in a biodiversity crisis.
She shared Rachel Carson’s silent spring (1962). Rachel flagged the dangers of pesticides and the consequences of exposure to these substances both to humans and wildlife. Most famously, dichloro-diphenyl-trichloroethane (DDT) was found to accumulate in the food chain with toxic effect. Rachel ha done lots of campaigning over time to remove pesticides, but mammals are still consuming DDT.

We have a number of vulnerable populations in the UK today amongst birds and wildflowers. Hedgehogs are now on the red list for potential extinction.

Food prices are at their highest and we are dependent upon insects to pollinate our crops. We are seeing a decline in pollinators with 23 bee and wasp species having gone extinct in the UK since 1850. Other bee species have declined in half of areas surveyed since the 1980s. We are now seeing the threat of desynchronisation with pollinators, predators of pests and diseases, and prey for young birds. We may now get pollinators and plants around at the wrong times, with the plants coming out in flower before the insects are awake to pollinate.
Other compounding reasons include lost habitat from agriculture, removal of hedgerows, urban development, and a loss of unimproved grassland.

Front gardens are being turned into urban landscapes and Janet shared an ariel image. This is not only a biodiversity risk, but also a flood risk. Back gardens are also being simplified to include paving and artificial grass.

Janet shared a diagram to show the critical threshold and how we must work much harder to recover. 

Within our local areas there are a number of greenspaces, e.g., allotments, cemeteries, green corridors (including rivers and canals), and parks and gardens. These all support to absorb Co2 and create oxygen.

So, how do we look after our green spaces? Janet explained that planning and design plays a big part and through landscape design we can make positive changes, including creating green roofs, laying species rich meadow turf, and planting fruit trees and native species tree and shrubs.

The University of Northampton has a project called Project Awesome, this is a staff and student project which has seen incredible benefits from their work, including and increased Otter and Hedgehog population, 29 species of bird have been recorded on campus and 23 species of native bee. There are 150 species of plants and new records for rare species.

Q. How do we engage our community?

A. Janet advised that there are community funds available through grants.

Q. A number of councils have reported accidents with long grass left in communities. There is a dangerous junction as you come off the A43 slip road and meet Biddlesdon Road.

A. The council will report this to WNC to get this rectified.

Perhaps it would be better to encourage a smaller area to leave wild.

A resident shared that Natural England is a supporter. They advised that they are not trying to criticise the council and are always trying to be constructive.

Janet advised that Natural England is the government agency and are good at providing guidance and advice. The British Trust of Volunteers are also very helpful and it’s about picking resources from different places. 

The Chairman advised that The Wildlife Trust had been out to the parish and reviewed the verges and are providing a report for the council to consider.

Janet’s presentation will be available to view on the parish website www.syreshamvillage.com
5. Presentation from Harry at Climate Action – West Northants (CA-WN)
Harry explained that they were a voluntary group whose mission is to reduce the greenhouse gases for West Northants. 

They keep in touch with people online through the CA-WN Exchange and go along to WNC meetings to make statements to help make a difference.

With the climate emergency being so complex, CA-WN has broken it down into Air, Water, Food and Shelter.
Harry explained that air quality monitoring is taking place in Northampton by WNC.

Water is a concern as we live in an area of water shortage and the houses in the arc between Oxford and Cambridge put great pressure on the supply.

CA-WN has looked at the energy performance certificates for homes in Northamptonshire, and the greatest number lies in bands C-E and 100,000 homes are in fuel poverty.

Harry advised that CA-WN have put together a kit and have been sharing a thermal camera around the community to show how well insulated our homes are. They also have surface temperature probes and bought temperature and relative humidity monitors. These measure at 1-minute intervals over a number of weeks. The data was paradoxical and the next step is to analysis data across 10 homes. 
Q. Energy meters have been put in homes and have found that it’s not necessarily the house, but the people who live there. Would you agree with this?

A. Yes, traditional engineers tend to look at the fabric of building, whereas human behaviour has a lot of input.

An illustrated note to summarise the presentation will be available to view on the parish website www.syreshamvillage.com.
6. Representative from SNVB absent. 

7. Chairman’s Parish Council report from Cllr Dunkley
Cllr Dunkley delivered the annual Parish Council Chairman’s report. The Chairman’s report will be made available to view on the parish website www.syreshamvillage.com
8. Ward Councillor report from Cllr Bambridge
Cllr Bambridge delivered his report. The report will be made available to view on the parish website www.syreshamvillage.com
Q. You mentioned that the green bins were paid for within council tax and we now pay for these as extras. Are blue bins going to be charged extra?

A. No

Q. Has the sewage system at the truck stop been taken into consideration, as there is frequent flooding in the village?
A. This will be looked at by Anglian Water as a consultee under the planning. They may look to build huge tanks underground and pump them out in the night.

Q. There are smells in Abbey Road and it’s concerning that the sewage works are close to the river.

A. The underground tank in Silverstone gets pumped out if it gets too full. This would be a question for Anglian Water and Cllr Bambridge suggested looking at the planning portal for updates from Anglian Water.

Q. It’s pleasing to hear that developments are now being viewed together. Will they be looking at Active Travel and solar panels?
A. Active Travel is being looked at. Western Power are restricted in the amount of power they can use from solar panels. They are not capable of taking the power from then as heavy cabling would need to be laid and this is a 23-year plan.

Q. When is the Towcester by-pass being opened?

A. There is no set date yet, as the planning was delayed. They started building the roundabout before planning had been approved. There must be a target met for new house builds before they can open the A43 link. A 7.5 tonne weight limit will be imposed on Towcester Town Centre once it is open.

9. Turweston Airfield
Cllr Draper provided an update on recent communications with the airfield. There are no air restrictions in place, however the flight centre has confirmed that they have advised all pilots and trainers not to fly over Syresham. Once the planes are in the air, the flight centre has no control over where they fly. 
10. Road damage from slurry trucks
A member of the public explained that there are lots of slurry trucks travelling through the village and they are damaging the roads, especially Broad Street. The council will add this to their next meeting agenda to review.

11. Preferred dates of future Annual Parish Meetings
It was suggested that these meetings do not take place during half term or on Fridays. There was a further suggestion to have the Annual Parish Meeting before the Annual meeting of the Parish Council, however Cllr Bambridge explained that it is better to have the Annual Parish Council meeting first to appoint a new chair and vice-chair for the coming year. 

Any points raised in the Annual Parish Meeting can then be taken to the next full council meeting. 

12. Discussion on live streaming
Live streaming is an option which can be investigated.

13. Discussion on 2-way communication improvements
The public would like to see a communication strategy from the parish council. The parish council are meeting to discuss communications and this meeting will be open to the public. 
14. Hearing loop 
It was suggested that the hearing loop is not working. Cllrs advised that this was a village hall issue, and it would be added to the next council meeting agenda. Christina Munsey will report back on a recent meeting to have this reviewed. There is no hearing loop in the small meeting room, only in the main hall.

15. Suggestions for parish facilities for over 11s
Land has not been identified but we are considering a mobile skate park and Cllr Cranwell is working on a questionnaire. Outdoor training equipment was suggested, and the parish council will ask the sports and social club about this.
16. Discussion on enhancing the council’s leadership role in the community
A member of the public advised that Syresham has a large electorate full of clever people and the parish council should engage with them. 

17. Discussion on action from the Climate change and environment committee (CCEC)
A member of the public advised that they had sent in a lot of information to the CCEC, and it was suggested that the committee keeps trying with communication. It was further suggested that this wasn’t a community problem, but a parish council problem and the council were not attracting the community to come forward. The CCEC are trying to move on and advised that it would take time to improve the engagement with the community. 
18. Parking issues in the village
It was suggested that this be added to the next parish council meeting agenda. It was also noted that the pub is developing rooms.
19. Noticeboard
It has been agreed that the best location is on the school railings. We are awaiting permission for this. There was a suggestion to add the noticeboard to the Swingfield railings and this will be added to the next council meeting agenda for discussion.

20. Dog waste bags
It was discussed that these should be provided for the pocket park, and this will be added to the next council meeting agenda for further discussion.

21. Defibrillator requirement

For those who live down Wappenham Road, Church Way would be the only option. Suggestion was made to investigate that. Action to add to next Parish Council meeting agenda.

22. Suggestions for Climate change and environment committee to consider
Ideas to be sent to the CCEC.
23. Any other business
Chris Munsey has said that it will be the last scarecrow festival as more volunteers are needed to keep it going. The volunteers run to brilliantly and have raised a lot of money. It would be a shame to lose it. 

We will ask around the village to see if anyone is willing to volunteer and add it to The Syresham Times.
Parish Council reports were displayed at the meeting and will also be published on the parish website:

Litter & Flytipping – C Munsey


Swingfield – D Green


Pocket Park – D Dunkley



Footpaths – A Hornby
Parish Council Finances – S Hosking

CCEC - C Munsey
Village organisations, charities and club reports were displayed at the meeting and will also be published on the parish website.
Brownies



Village Hall
Syresham Times





Meeting closed at 9:25pm


